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SCHEDULE: NOVEMBER 2021
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 5
6:00 PM	 Shabbat Worship Service

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 6
9:00 AM	 Torah Study
10:30 AM	 B’not Mitzvah of Isabele Winarsky  

& Charlotte Sommmerfeld

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 12
6:00 PM	 Shabbat Worship Service
8:00 PM	 The Well

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 13
9:00 AM	 Torah Study
9:30 AM	 Mini Shabbat
10:30 AM	 B’not Mitzvah of Rachel G. Horrigan & Elli JM. Horrigan
5:30 PM	 Mincha B’nei Mitzvah of Joshua I. St. Amand  

& Zachary I. St. Amand

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 19
6:00 PM	 Shabbat Worship Service

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 20
9:00 AM	 Torah Study
10:30 AM	 B’nei Mitzvah of Kevin P. Witten & Matthew S. Witten
5:30 PM	 Mincha B’nei Mitzvah of Anna Nelson  

& Thomas N. Schwartz

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 26
6:00 PM	 Shabbat Worship Service

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 27
9:00 AM	 Torah Study
6:00 PM	 Shabbat Worship Service

TORAH&HAFTARAH:
NOVEMBER 6: Toledot
Genesis 25:19-28:9; Malachi 1:1-2:7

NOVEMBER 13: Vayetze
Genesis 28:10-32:3; Hosea 12:13-14:10

NOVEMBER 20: Vayishlach
Genesis 32:4-36:43; Hosea 11:7-12:12

NOVEMBER 27: Vayeshev
Genesis 37:1-40:23; Amos 2:6-3:8

1589 Peachtree Street NE, Atlanta, GA 30309
404.873.1731 | Fax: 404.873.5529
the-temple.org | office@the-temple.org

Follow us!
 thetempleatlanta   @the_templeatl

Clergy
Rabbi Peter S. Berg,  
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Rabbi Loren Filson Lapidus

Rabbi Samuel C. Kaye

Cantor Deborah L. Hartman
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Rabbi Lydia Medwin, Director of Congregational  
Engagement & Outreach
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Louis Lettes, Executive Vice President
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Franz Kafka once wrote a parable called The Animal in The Synagogue. He recounts the 
story of a wild, ferocious beast, ravenous with giant teeth. The beast makes a home in 
the balcony of the sanctuary, only nobody pays any attention to it. 

One generation points it out to the next. The beast has been seen repeatedly, and nobody 
even glances at it. Children who walk into the sanctuary for the very first time hardly show any 
amazement. It has simply become “that animal that belongs on the balcony in the sanctuary.” 
Why shouldn’t the synagogue have a special domestic animal not found anywhere else? 

Of course, Kafka’s wild beast is none other than the message of Judaism. Sometimes, we 
become so routinized that we forget our Reform mission – to change and adapt and mold to 
the world in which we live. That is our Reform way. 

Studies have emerged recently reminding us that only synagogues able to respond to this 
new moment in time—Judaism in the pandemic age—will flourish and survive. Some have 
even referred to this moment as our “Yaveneh Moment,” reminding us that in the first century, 
in the aftermath of the destruction of the Second Temple, Rabbi Yochanan Ben Zakkai and his 
disciples relocated to Yavneh where he would be instrumental in reframing Judaism for a new 
moment in time. 

This “new normal” in secular society means there must also be a new normal in Jewish and 
Temple life. We are beginning the process of undergoing an historic recalibration. It is my 
fervent belief that our ability to embrace these new structural expressions and operational 
outcomes will define our success in the many years to come. 

One of the many ways we are changing and adapting is by using technology. Being together 
in sacred community is always the optimal choice. But we have learned over these past two 
years, that, through Zoom, more Jews are participating in Jewish life, by engaging in Jewish 
learning and worship, than at any other moment in history. Recent Gallup and Pew findings 
even suggest a deep return to religion and 
revival because of technology. And so, it 
becomes imperative now for us to provide 
outstanding classes and worship services 
that are available both in-person and 
virtually. We call this new mode multi-
access, for there are many ways to access 
Judaism at our Temple during this time. 

The Temple is in the process of 
designing a $1.2 million dollar technology 
renovation. This includes a beautifully 
designed technology booth in the back of 
the Sanctuary that looks like it has always 
been there. This will allow technicians 
to control the sound and manipulate 
multiple camera angles. Additionally, we 
are putting in state of the art speakers 

Our Yavneh Moment

F RO M T H E S T U DY O F R A B B I P E T E R B E RG About Rabbi Berg: 
Peter Berg became the 
fifth senior rabbi of The 
Temple since 1895 in July 
2008. He is thrilled to serve 
this diverse and multi-
generational congregation as 
a spiritual leader. Rabbi Berg 
is passionate about Jewish 
learning and meaningful 
worship, and he is an 
advocate for social change. 
A native of Ocean Township, 
New Jersey, Rabbi Berg holds 
a degree in Education and 
Human Development, with 
a focus in human services, 
counseling and Judaic Studies 
from George Washington 
University in Washington, 
D.C. He earned his M.A. in 
Hebrew Literature and his 
rabbinic ordination from 
Hebrew Union College – 
Jewish Institute of Religion 
in New York and Jerusalem, 
where he was a Steinhardt 
Fellow. Rabbi Berg also  
holds a certificate in  
Chemical Dependency and 
Spiritual Counseling and  
is a trained Disaster, Fire  
and Police Chaplain.

Connect with  
Rabbi Berg: 

 pberg@the-temple.org
 404.873.1731

Continued on page 8.
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 B’NEI MITZVAH

MAY THEIR 
MEMORY  
BE FOR A 
BLESSING
Our Heartfelt Sympathy 
to the Families of:

Bruce B. “Bud” Feiman 
(husband of Bea Feiman)

Harriet Harris Light  
(mother of Amie Herbert)

Gerald Berger  
(brother of  
Linda Brenner)

Peter Salomon  
(brother of Shayna 
Steinfeld)

Catherine “Caki” Mendel 
(wife of Larry Mendel and 
sister of Susie Collat)

Kathleen Drew  
(mother of Tena Drew)

NEW& 
RETURNING 
MEMBERS
Emily & Craig Allen 
Henry Allen

Chrystal Hamilton  
& Peter Grossman

Amy & Michael Hayes 
Samantha & Charlie Hayes

Gina & Michael Hecht

Beth Kallet-Neuman  
& Mark Neuman 
Isaac, Caleb, & Ariel Neuman

Beth & David Krakow 
William & Alex

Catherine Lewis  
& John Companiotte 
Emma Companiotte

Marti Loring

Natalie Neuman

Dana Wollin

MAZAL TOV!
Have good news to share?  
Please email Dianne Ratowsky at dratowsky@the-temple.org.
Steven Marc Lubow & Alison Sara Ferst and to Alison’s parents,  
Jill & Joe Ferst

Wedding of Katherine Rachel Keyes & David Samuel Greenky

Wedding of Alexandra Morris to David Boll and to Alex’s parents, Belinda 
Morris and Michael Morris and grandparents, Billi & Bernie Marcus

Wedding of Donna and Jack Dickerson and to Jack’s parents, Brooke & 
Jeff Dickerson and to grandmother, Fayne Frankel.

Bradley & Selena Bauman on the adoption of Arthur Blake Bauman and 
to big brother Meyer. Also to grandparents, Juli & Billy Bauman.

Julia and Jacob Gluck on the birth of Zoe and to big brother, Levi.

Rabbi Lydia Medwin on being Honored by the Church Women United-
Atlanta at their Human Rights Celebration

Sam Coolik on receiving the Founder’s Award by Jewish Home Life at 
their Annual Meeting

Dr. Michael S. Jacobson, MD receiving the Person of Vision Award by 
Prevent Blindness Georgia

Dr. Jonathan S. Lewis receiving the 2021 Human Relations Award from 
the American Jewish Committee

NOVEMBER 6

Charlotte Sommerfeld
Daughter of Lawrence R. 
Sommerfeld & Elizabeth 

Campbell Sommerfeld 

NOVEMBER 6

Isabelle Winarsky
Daughter of Mark  
& Karen Winarsky

NOVEMBER 13

Rachel & Elli Horrigan
Daughters of Ian  
& Jenny Horrigan

NOVEMBER 20

Anna Nelson
Daughter of Stuart  

& Hilary Nelson

NOVEMBER 20

Thomas Schwartz
Son of Josh Schwartz  

& Kelly Cooney

NOVEMBER 20

Matthew Witten
Son of Doug  

& Holly Witten

NOVEMBER 20

Kevin Witten
Son of Doug  

& Holly Witten
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TAMID Tuesdays:  
The Temple’s Adult Education 
For more details on each  
class and to register visit  
www.the-temple.org/tamid. 

A  P R O G R A M  G U I D E  F O R  E N G A G E M E N T  A N D  TA M I D  L E A R N I N G  AT  T H E  T E M P L E
2021-2022 | 5782 
Adult Learning and  
Continuing Education

&

E L E V A T I N G

INSPIRE&TRANSFORM

ACCESS KEY:
 Virtually Only

NOVEMBER 2021
PROGRAMMING
	 7	 Sunday Program  

@ 9:10/9:30am

	 14	 Sunday Program  
@ 9:10/9:30am

	21-28	 No Sunday or Midweek 
Hebrew Program

WELC PRESCHOOL 

Thankful November
As always, every November we start to 
think about what we are thankful for, 
so this year we thought we would share 
what some of our WELC students are 
thankful for…
 
Andy (3) is thankful for his dad and mom.
Benji (2) is thankful for playing.
Ben (2) is thankful for his teacher.
Emma (4) is thankful for (her brother) Max giving her hugs.
Greyson (4) is thankful for his mom buying him clothes.
Jules (4) is thankful for her big sister playing with her.
Parker (3) is thankful for a rainbow toy.
Sophie (5) is thankful for being able to help her Poppy.
Wyatt (3) is thankful for a bounce house.
 
And of course, all of us at the WELC are thankful for our 
amazing families, teachers, and staff! Happy Thanksgiving!

Antisemitism and the BDS  
(Boycott, Divestment,and Sanctions) Movement 
This class is a continuation of our October/November elective.  
These four weeks will focus on the BDS movement. 
4 weeks beginning Tuesday, November 16 • 7:00-8:00pm
Instructors: Rabbi Peter Berg & Dr. Shelley Buxbaum
As Rabbi Berg shared in his Yom Kippur sermon, the winds of 
antisemitism are blowing from many directions. We will begin 
with a brief history of antisemitism and then turn to some of the 
challenges we face today. The focus of this course will be the intersection 
between antisemtism and BDS. We will learn together about the history of this movement, 
why it is so ill informed and counter-productive, and its deep roots in Jew hatred.
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Chanukah begins on Sunday night, November 28, 2021.
Watch your mailboxes, inboxes, and the December Bulletin for more info about Chanukah events and activities with your Temple family.

T he lighting of the Chanukiah, or menorah, takes place soon after nightfall, or as soon as the household is together. On friday night, the 
Chanukah candles are lit first, followed by the Shabbat candles, as traditionally fire is not created on the Sabbath itself. The lights should not 

be used for any practical purpose. They should last for at least half an hour, during which time no work should be done. The menorah is placed on a 
windowsill or table facing the street to publicize the two miracles of Chanukah: the miracle of the cruse of oil and the miracle of Jewish survival.

A. The shamash, which on 
most menorahs is set apart 
from the other candles, is 
always lit first. It is then used 
to light all other candles.

B. As you face the menorah, 
place the candles from right 
to left , starting with the 
first night, then two on the 
second, and so on. By the 
eighth night, you’ll have a full 
menorah.

C. Still facing the menorah, 
use the shamash to light the 
candles from left to right. 
This allows the current 
night’s light to be lit first.

 CHANUKAH 2021
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Chanukah Blessings

Each night, two blessings are recited:

Ba-ruch a-ta Adonai, Eh-lo-hei-nu
meh-lech ha-o-lam a-sher
ki-d’sha-nu b’mitz-vo-tav v’tzi-va-nu
l’had-lik ner shel Chanukah

We praise You, Eternal God, Sovereign 
of the universe: You hallow us with Your 
Mitzvot, and command us to kindle the 
Chanukah lights.

Ba-ruch a-ta Adonai, Eh-lo-hei-nu
meh-lech ha-o-lam, sheh-a-sa ni-sim
la-a-vo-tei-nu
ba-ya-mim ha-heim ba-z’man ha-zeh.

We praise You, Eternal God, Sovereign 
of the universe: You showed wonders to 
our fathers and mothers in the days of 
old, at this season.

Recited on the first night only:

Ba-ruch a-ta Adonai, Eh-lo-hei-nu
meh-lech ha-o-lam, she-hecheyanu,
v’ki-y’manu, v’higi-anu
la-z’man ha-zeh.

We praise You, Eternal God, Sovereign 
of the universe, for giving us life, for 
sustaining us, and for enabling us to 
reach this season.

Mishnah Mondays
Most Mondays at 1:00pm, starting October 4
The Wisdom of the Fathers, Pirkei Avot, is one of the most accessible and 
quotable sections of rabbinic literature. Come and study in a fun, informal, and 
friendly way with Rabbi Kaye. Learn about the world of the Rabbis, explore the 
roots of our Jewish tradition, and start this year off with a little more Jewish 
wisdom. Join us on Zoom at https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85612379006, Meeting 
ID: 856 1237 9006, Passcode: 473028.

Mini Shabbat
Saturday, November 13 • 9:30 am
Join us for this Shabbat of celebration with our puppet friends as we give 
thanks for the people who love us. As we approach Thanksgiving, we see that 
Judaism has so many ways to say THANK YOU! We will start together with 
our Mini friends outside in the circle, and then enjoy some yummy treats and 
the playground! We’ll meet in The Temple’s Circular Drive near the outdoor 
playground. Questions? Email Rabbi Lydia Medwin at lmedwin@the-temple.org.

Listening Party
November–December at a backyard near you or via Zoom
This winter, The Temple community is going to take the time to reflect on all the 
changes we’ve experienced in our lives, and how they relate to our Temple and 
Jewish community. We want to listen, to hear what you think must be included in 
our next chapter. And we want to party, to celebrate with you as precious friends 
and community members. That’s why we are rolling out our Listening Parties, 
small gatherings of 10 or so friends, hosted by your peers, who will lead us in an 
intentional conversation that relates to new ways to engage with this historical 
and dynamic community. We urge you to visit The Gathering, www.thegathering.
the-temple.com, to find a group meeting near you. Or, be in touch with us here 
jschmidt@the-temple.org with your interested in joining a conversation, and 
we’ll find one for you. We can’t wait to hear what you have to say!

Mornings with Bob Bahr:  
Streisand—The Making of A Legend
Wednesdays, November 3, 10, 17, and December 1 • 10-11:30am
Location: SG-C • Cost: 4-class series: $49.00 • Age & Stage: Kulanu and Sages

From her debut in 1962 on Broadway at the age of 19 in “I Can Get For You 
Wholesale” to her Hollywood triumph as the producer, director, and star of 
“Yentl” Barbra Streisand has pursued a very personal path to stardom. This four 
part series examines her meteoric rise and her phenomenal staying power as a 
world class entertainer.

RSVP to Joya Schmidt at jschmidt@the-temple.org or 404-873-1731. 
Questions? Contact Summer Jacobs at sjacobs@the-temple.org.

World Aids Day
Just because we couldn’t celebrate Atlanta Pride 
this year, doesn’t mean the RSJI’s LGBTQIA+ group 
doesn’t have valuable and exciting programming 
coming up! We look forward to commemorating 
World AIDS Day with the Temple community this 
December. Programming is still being finalized 
and more communications will be forthcoming.

If you’re interested in contributing to the RSJI’s 
LGBTQIA+ Inclusivity and Equality mission, please 
contact Laurence Brennan at 470-475-5455 or LBrennan0107@yahoo.com.
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Our Yavneh Moment
Continued from page 3.

Bereavement Groups
We all know that we are living through unprecedented times. But we 
are also experiencing unprecedented grief. If you are dealing with loss 
in your life, these groups can help. Please don’t hesitate to be in touch 
with any of our clergy for guidance towards what might be right for you.

Temple Connect Bereavement Group with the Drs. Greene
“Death ends a life not a relationship.” We are so blessed that Temple 
members Dr. Robert Greene MD, a retired surgical oncologist and 
hospice director, and Dr. Barbara Greene PhD, a psychologist who 
specializes in grief groups, are offering a free, bimonthly bereavement 
group to help deal with the loss of a loved one and to honor the 
experiences of the bereaved. Whether you have recently experienced 
a loss or there’s more distance in time from your loved ones passing; 
whether you need just one session or many; whether you want to 
schedule ahead of time or wake up that day discovering a need to talk 
about your experience – coming to this group will be an act of love for 
yourself and others, and way to honor of your loved ones. Available on 
Zoom. Email them directly at rjgbbg@yahoo.com. 

JF&CS Synagogue Support
Through a generous grant, JF&CS is partnering with The Temple 
and other synagogues to provide direct support to our members. By 
calling 770-677-9480, you can get in touch with dedicated JF&CS 
staff members to access counseling and clinical services, geriatric 
care managers, and emergency financial support. While your Temple 
clergy continue to be a resource in making these connections, this 
special synagogue support phone number allows you to access 
JF&CS on your own as well.

Temple Connect
Lead a Group Today!
Do you have a hobby that 
you’d like to share like 
hiking, theatre, or golf? Do 
you want to join with friends 
for a great conversation? Do you 
hope to meet some new people 
who live in your neighborhood for Shabbat Happy Hours? You 
could be a Temple Connect group leader! Especially with all the 
uncertainty of the year ahead, connecting with your own small 
group could be a vital step for a healthy and happy Jewish New 
Year. All you need to start is an idea and then email Rabbi Lydia 
Medwin at lmedwin@the-temple.org. We will help you organize 
the rest. Create community for yourself and your Temple with a 
Temple Connect group this year!

Join a Group!
Joining a Temple Connect group is the best way to get to know 
a small group of people well. Formed around interests, needs, 
geography, demographic or profession, group meetings take place 
in the home, in an office, or anywhere in the city. Groups meet 
regularly (usually monthly), are led by your fellow Temple members, 
and consist of anywhere between 3-18 people. Temple Connect is 
designed to inspire us and transform our lives and the world around 
us. We want to help you get connected. For a complete listing of 
Temple Connect groups, visit www.temple-connect.com.

connect

and carefully placed video screens and acoustic panels. The LED screens will allow the 
in-person worshipper to see what is happening on the bema up close. It will also allow 
speakers and those celebrating simchas from out of town to join the congregation via 
Zoom. This same technology will allow those at home, on vacation, or in the hospital to 
view and participate in services as if you were sitting in the sanctuary. 

Other enhancements will include a video and podcast studio and audiovisual control 
rooms so that The Temple can provide well-produced content, right to your screens. 

We have not abandoned being together in person. This is a sacred community in which 
being together matters. Yet, there will always be times when we cannot be together. We are 
blessed to belong to a forward-thinking community that is embracing this moment instead 
of pushing against the tide. 

Welcome to our Yavneh moment. 

l’shalom,

Rabbi Peter Berg
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Caring at The Temple
Our Caring at The Temple program reaches out 
to fellow congregants during times of hardship 
or pastoral need, providing homemade chicken 
soup and challah to members who are bereaved, 
ill, recently discharged from the hospital, or are 
celebrating the arrival of a new child. We have 
delivered more than 500 soups, and nearly every step 
of the program—from soup preparation, to delivery (within your zip 
code), to letting us know about fellow congregants in need—is led by 
members of our congregation. 

Thank you to our Caring at The Temple volunteers who delivered 
soup & helped unload the truck at MAC this month: Seth Bader, 
Ana Bader, Brynne Goncher, Harrison Goncher, Talan, Goncher, 
Jenny Horrigan, Ian Horrigan, Anjali Kastorf, Soren Kastorf, 
Madison Kedme, Daniel Kedme, Kay Levine, Megan Levine, 
Charlie Levine, Sylvia Murphy, Samantha Murphy, Ellie 
Murphy, Jenny Reiner, Mitch Reiner, Micah Reiner, Ayla Reiner, 
Jenna Lyn Roman, Joshua Roman, Alissa Schor & Julia Segal.

To be a part of this program and to fulfill the mitzvah of bikkur cholim 
(visiting the sick) or to let us know who needs soup, please contact 
Rabbi Lydia Medwin at lmedwin@the-temple.org or 404-873-1731.

Activities at ZPC
Our Residential Services Program began 
September 15. We continue to focus on improving 
our ability to be a compassionate resource for 
unhoused couples and families, and being an 
organization dedicated to measurable success 
outcomes for those we serve. Our program utilizes evening case 
managers to walk alongside our residents as they work towards 
their goals for employment, housing, and well-being. We also 
have community partners—who are facilitating practical evening 
workshops in the areas of employment readiness, effective 
communication, computer literacy, healthy relationships, and 
budgeting/credit repair—includeing American Consumer Credit 
Counseling, Men Stopping Violence, Partnership Against Domestic 
Violence, WrightNowSolutions (technology training), and Human 
Resources Consultant, Chad Renegar.

We are grateful to our many volunteers for the delicious meals 
provided, and the meal servers and coordinators who have come in 
to assist. Our couples look forward to dinner every night.

Several ZPC supporters have contacted us to ask about additional 
volunteer opportunities. We’re always looking for ways to bring 
some fun into the center on Friday or Saturday evenings. If you 
would like to host a game or movie night, please sign up at: https://
tinyurl.com/jcck9ey8. If you are interested in offering a service such 
as haircuts or other activities such as crafts night, please reach out 
to volunteer@zabanparadiescenter.org. 

With the giving season just around the corner, we would love to 
see you share your excitement about Zaban Paradies Center. We are 
open during the holidays to serve our residents and families in the 
community. If you would like to adopt a family or a couple, contact 
us for details at volunteer@zabanparadiescenter.org.

Happy Thanksgiving, Jeanette Bowden
Community Engagement and Volunteer Manager

RABBIS’  
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Memory of:
Shirley Mirvis Boresntein
David & Julie Borenstein
Lila & Doug Hertz
Beloved husband,  
Bruce “Bud” Feiman
Bea Feiman
Lila F. Herbert
Amie & Fred Herbert
Bruce Feiman
Maj. Gen.(Ret.) David  

& Mrs. Bockel
Lila & Doug Hertz
Norman Kittner
Gail Ripans
Barbara & Alan Smith
Paul Goldstein
Terry & Robert Cherniak
Harriet Harris Light
Brooke & Bob Blasberg
Jerry Mandel
Melissa Sugarman
Caki Mendel
Brooke & Bob Blasberg
Julie & David Borenstein
Emilie Posner Haas
Jackie & Tony Montag
Lewis & Joanie Shubin
Janet Knox Maslia
Diane & Martin Maslia
Peter Salomon
Barbara & Ron Lipp
Estelle Schwartz
Steve & Lori Director

In Honor of:
Zach Agami’s Bar Mitzvah
Renee Klein
In appreciation of  
Rabbi Peter Berg
Andrew Berg
Spending the Holidays  
with our Family
Alan & Judith Fishbein
Wedding of David  
& Kati Greensky
Bill & Dana Keyes
John Thomas Guthrie II
Anonymous
In appreciation of Rabbi Kaye
Dr. Drew & Joy Frielich

Liz Levine’s Special Birthday
Lainy & Bobby Goldstein
Judy Maziar
Birth of our son,  
August River Long
Leigh & Matthew Long
Appreciation of  
Rabbi Lydia Medwin
Ariel Fenster  

& Michael Kuczynski
Our Wedding
Glynn & Sara McGehee
Wedding of our daughter, 
Alexandra to David Boll
Belinda Morris & Family
Our 60th Wedding Anniversary
Hyman & Loretta Shapiro
Recovery of  
Mary Louise Sherman
Barbara & Alan Smith
Rabbi Alvin M. Sugarman’s 
50 Years in the Rabbinate
Sharon Silvermintz
Beloved husband, Allan Vayle
Miriam Vayle
Shirley Wender’s 90th Birthday
Lewis & Joanie Shubin
In Appreciation of my wife, 
Melissa Yost
Roger Krause
The High Holidays
Gilbert Rich
Gerilyn Gordon
Mark R. Henowit
Emily & Craig Allen

CANTOR’S 
DISCRETIONARY FUND
In Memory of:
Allan Vayle, Eric Vayle’s father
Janet & Milton Dortch
Shirley Borenstein
Julie & David Borenstein

In Honor of:
In appreciation of  
Cantor Deborah Hartman
Barbara F. Gold
In appreciation of Cantor 
Hartman during the High 
Holy Days
Sharon & Howard Silvermintz
Baby naming of Charles 
Francis Todaro
Barbara & Philip Fishman
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ADULT EDUCATION FUND
In Memory of:
Paul Goldstein
Sandra & Gary Silver

In Honor of:
Marilyn Gross’ Birthday
Sandra & Gary Silver

Donations:
Zahava Bailey

ARTHUR SCHARFF 
MEMORIAL FUND
In Memory of:
Caki Mendel
Juli & Billy Bauman

BARBARA & BERTRAM LEVY 
FAMILY GARDEN FUND
In Honor of:
Sid Levy’s Birthday
Beth Salzman  

& Adam Leaderman

BETTY MEYERS 
MEMORIAL FUND
In Memory of:
Caki Mendel
The MJCCA Sunshine School

BREMAN  
EDUCATION CENTER
In Memory of:
Bruce (Bud) Feiman
Bobby & Lainy Goldstein
Dr. Gerald Berger
Annette & Jack Rau
Peter Salomon
Ruth & Larry Menter
Carole Metzger
Meredith & Craig Bass

COMMUNITY  
SERVICES FUND
In Memory of:
Bruce (Bud) Feiman
Greg Bates
Harriet Harris Light
Barbara & Bud Applebaum

ESTHER BLEICH 
SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In Memory of:
Bruce (Bud) Feiman
Dianne Ratowsky

Maj. Joseph J. Dallas
Dianne Ratowsky
Caki Mendel
Dianne Ratowsky
Marilyn Shubin

In Honor of:
Liz Levine’s Birthday
Fayne Frankel
Fayne Frankel’s Birthday
Bea Feiman

HASKELL BOYTER 
MEMORIAL MUSIC FUND
In Honor of:
Scott Morris’ Birthday
Sharon & Howard  

Silvermintz

HOLLAND YOUTH  
LIBRARY FUND
In Memory of:
Mildred Colen
Nancy & Jim Dykhouse
J. Kurt Holland
Ellen & Jack Holland
Joseph F. Haas
Ellen & Jack Holland
Bruce (Bud) Feiman
Ellen & Jack Holland
Lewis G. Holland
Ellen & Jack Holland
Betty Weinstock Nathan
Ellen & Jack Holland
Betty Mayer Weinstock
Ellen & Jack Holland
Caki Mendel
Ruth & Larry Menter
Ellen & Jack Holland
Allan Vayle
Ruth & Larry Menter

JACKIE & TONY MONTAG 
ANNIVERSARY FUND
In Honor of:
Marriage of Samantha  
& Knox Maslia
Andrea & Ned Montag

JACOB M. ROTHSCHILD 
SOCIAL JUSTICE 
INSTITUTE FUND
In Memory of:
Bruce (Bud) Feiman
Stacy & Ed Hyken

In Honor of:
Bar Mitzvah of Max 
Schoenbaum
Renie & Frederick Halperin 

(Maam & Babu Halperin)
Bat Mitzvah of Mitzi Eve Short
Renie & Frederick Halperin
Bar Mitzvah of Zach Agami
the Luscher Family
Appreciation of lovely  
and meaningful  
High Holiday Services
Katie & Mark Busch

LENORE E. & BURTON M. 
GOLD MEMORIAL FUND
In Memory of:
Suzie Lowenstein
Barbara Friedland Gold

In Honor of:
Liz Levine’s Birthday
Judith Taylor

LYNNE & HOWARD 
HALPERN  
ENDOWMENT FUND
In Memory of:
Allan Vayle, father of Eric Vayle
Esther Ross
The Ben Franklin Group:  

Brian Banner
Jeff Belkin
Ed Hyken
Hank Kimmel
Louis Lettes
Adam Lourie
Eric Schwartz
Irving Bernstein
Ellen & Eric Schwartz
Sondra Steinberg Prusteman
Cynthia & Howard Steinberg
Bert Lewyn
Esther Lewyn
Shirley Mirvis Borenstein
The Temple Board of Trustees
Bruce (Bud) Feiman
The Temple Board of Trustees
Nancy Hirsch
Blucher Cooper
Susan & Mark Jacobson
Betsy & David Smith
Martha Gaston
George & Christina Dowdy
Corrie N. White

Linda & Steve Selig
Cathy & Steve Kuranoff
Harriet Harris Light
The Temple Board of Trustees
Susan & Mark Jacobson
Amy & Jeff Rubin
Sherry & Jerry Perchik
Lori & Samule Zelony  

and Family
Michael Colten
Gwynn Colten
Celia W. Brown
Linda Stone
Kathleen Drew,  
mother of Tena Drew
The Temple Board of Trustees
Peter Salomon
The Temple Board of Trustees
Ellen & Eric Schwartz
Caki Mendel
The Temple Board of Trustees
Susan & Samuel Friedman
Natalie & Marvin Harris
Gail Harris
William & Ceil Furman
Dr. & Mrs. Neil Furman
Edmund & Betty Levy
Dr. & Mrs. Neil Furman

In Honor of:
Valerie Needle’s Birthday
Susan & Mark Jacobson
Appreciation of  
Bubbie & Papa K. Keating
Rose, Alec, Joseph, Lily  

& Isaac Lubin
In appreciation
Emmitt Boyd
In appreciation of our  
children & grandchildren at  
the High Holy Day Services
Jane & John Chapman
In appreciation of  
our grandkids
Anonymous
In appreciation of  
the High Holidays
Elizabeth & Paul Greenberg
Babette & Melvin Freed
In appreciation of a  
Happy & Healthy 5782
Allan & Harriet Kushins
Emily Kisber’s Speedy Recovery
Liz Levine
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Our Grandchildren,  
Jack & Josh Meisel
Gail & Michael Meisel

Donations:
Daniel Bauman
Jaquette Simpson
Sandra & Mario Ninfo
Kevin Preis
David J. Grover
Peter Hartman
Michael Schatel

MAC FUND
In Memory of:
Leonard Zukofsky
Rochelle Friedman

MARION & BERT 
SOBELSON FAMILY FUND
In Memory of:
Shirley Mirvis Borenstein
Paula & Roy Swartzberg

In Honor of:
Elaine Sobelson Rubin’s 
milestone Birthday
Bonnie & Roy Sobelson  

and Family

MARVIN Z. BOTNICK 
MEMORIAL FUND
In Memory of:
Bruce (Bud) Feiman
Sue & Mike Tancill
Miriam Botnick
Beth Ann & IJ Rosenberg

In Honor of:
Liz Levine’s special  
Birthday Celebration
Sue & Mike Tancill
Emily Kisber’s speedy recovery
Sue & Mike Tancill

RIP MEDICAL DEBT FUND
In Memory of:
Dr. Gerald Berger
Linda & Joshua Brener
Sam Gay
Lilly Gay & Richard Gay
Jack Gay
Lilly Gay & Richard Gay
Herbert Gellhaar
Lilly Gay & Richard Gay
Paula Gellhaar
Lilly Gay & Richard Gay

In Honor of:
In appreciation
Linda & Joshua Brener
Speedy recovery of Sue Lubin
Rochelle Friedman

SENIOR 
TRANSPORTATION
In Memory of:
Evelyn Greene
Natalie & George Greene 
Bruce (Bud) Feiman
Marjorie Holland
Caki Mendel
Lori & Allan Struletz

In Honor of:
Liz Levine’s Birthday
Marjorie Holland
Emily Kisber’s speedy recovery
Marjorie Holland

SONIA’S  
PLAYGROUND FUND
In Memory of:
Michael Goldwasser
Sherlyn & Mitchell Lippman

In Honor of:
Bar Mitzvah of Zach Agami
Joyce & Jay Schwartz
Bar Mitzvah of Max 
Schoenbaum
Joyce & Jay Schwartz

WEINBERG EARLY 
LEARNING CENTER FUND
In Memory of:
Harriet Harris Light
Ellen Frauenthal
Hilary & Stuart Nelson
Meredith & Craig Bass
Aaron Davis
Ann & Jay Davis
Nancy Geller
Richard Abby

In Honor of:
In appreciation  
of Dr. Evan Loft
Heather Low & Ellyn Goldstein
Vera & Daphne Simon
Robyn Plotsker

WILLIAM A. FRANKEL 
MEMORIAL FUND
In Memory of:
Caki Mendel
Brooke & Jeff Dickerson

ZABAN  
PARADIES CENTER
In Memory of:
Bruce Bradley Feiman
Craig & Bobbi Wilson
Richard & Linda Davis
Jeff & Stephanie Kupor
Hank & Reva Ezell
Anthony & Jackie Montag
Rodney Schaffer
Mark Watkins  

& Brenda Silverman

Edward & Beth Sugarman
Joyce Shlesinger
Peter & Valerie Weitzner
Jeff & Brooke Dickerson
Larry & Ruth Menter

In Memory of:
Major Joseph James Dallas
Robert & Joan Dokson

In Memory of:
Francesca Kerpel Wenger
Robert Wenger  

& Susan Carney

In Memory of:
Caki Mendel
Brian & Faye Maloney
George & Helen Steinheimer

In Memory of:
The Yahrzeit of David Cohen
Sandy Cox

In Honor of:
Martin Maslia
Steve & Jo Tapper

In Honor of:
Bethani Oppenheimer
The Gary E. Snyder 

Foundation, Inc.

In Honor of:
Debbie Smith
Joel Lobel  

& Debbie Ognibene

In Honor of:
Liz Levine’s  
Special Birthday
Jacqueline Wolf 

Donations:
Anonymous
The Zaban Foundation, Inc.
Publix Super Markets Charities
Bruce S. & Penina S. Richards
Lawrence & Huong Siegel
Fred Schuster  

& Robin Hutchinson
Barbara Scheer-Eason
Lloyd Eason
Michael & Linda Christmann
Barry & Rosalind Prusin
Lawrence, Jami  

& Vivian Kohn
Jackie Garson Howard
Jason Kurtz

Support The Temple when you shop!
Kroger Community Rewards
It’s easy and it doesn’t impact your savings!  
To enroll, visit kroger.com with your Kroger Plus  
card handy. Create an account or sign in to your  
existing account, then enroll by searching our  
NPO number: ST889. To verify you are enrolled  
correctly, The Temple’s name, “The Temple: THE HEBREW 
BENEVOLENT CONGREGATION,” will appear on the right 
side of the page. Enrollment takes up to 7 days before you 
start earning towards The Temple community rewards.

AmazonSmile
Shop on AmazonSmile and make contributions 
to The Temple with every purchase. Visit  
smile.amazon.com/ch/58-0835812 and change 
the way you shop!
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